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As you know, I’ve spent two years presenting evidence that the
discovery of SARS-CoV-2 was a fake.

But I still press on. I examine the reality machine to see why
people have such a problem acknowledging the virus—and by
extension, all viruses—are nothing more than fairy tales.

I’ve come up with a number of explanations.

For example: DOCTORS.

Rejecting viruses is rejecting doctors. Doctors are security
guards around the reality machine.

“Doctors can’t be wrong.”

“I can’t live in a world where doctors are so wrong.”

“I would never be able to stop weeping for the doctors who are
so wrong.”

“If I told my doctor I didn’t believe in viruses, he would cut
me off, and I couldn’t stand that.”

“I’m a journalist, and my best sources are doctors. The good
doctors.  And  they  all  say  viruses  are  real.  I  need  my
sources.”

“Without information from doctors, the world would spin into
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chaos.”

“My mind instructs me to believe doctors are only guilty of
making mistakes up to a certain threshold. Beyond that, they
simply can’t be criticized.”

OK, that takes care of the doctor fixation. But then we have
what I call the world-view fixation:

“I don’t want to live in a world where there are no viruses. I
would feel lonely and afraid.”

“I need the assurance that this world of ours is filled with
tiny invisible killers. When I accept that, I can maintain
equilibrium. You know, their threat and our response. It makes
sense.”

“I love the idea of tiny killers. It comforts me.”

“I  know  precisely  what  to  be  afraid  of  in  this  world.
Otherwise, I would start to see ghosts in closets at night
again. I remember them from childhood. Those bastards were
PERSONAL. They were coming for ME. Viruses are neutral. They
don’t know me. To them, I’m just cells. They don’t PREFER me.
They’ll take anyone. I like that.”

“Even if viruses are bullshit, they’re sophisticated bullshit.
I favor that over some sort of primitive bullshit.”

“Rejecting viruses would equal rejecting my college education.
I need that education to assert my superior position against
the Lower Ignorant Ones.”

“The ecological chain of life includes viruses. If we remove
them from the chain, Nature makes no sense. That’s what I
hear.”

“The world is a dangerous place. This is good, because it
helps me to explain my problems and lack of determination.
Without viruses, the danger factor would be reduced, and I



can’t have that.”

“The nature of reality dictates that when you’re right, you
should be psychotically nasty about being right. If I’m not
right about the existence of viruses, I can’t be as nasty as I
want to be. And that would be a tragedy.”

“My father is a doctor, and he is a great man. At least as
great as Al Capone.”
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